
STAFF ASSOCIATION

TO MEET FEB.ZO.

TIig Slat']’ A;^sof:jnfi()n mootiii)’ sriu'il'ilod
for Jan. 30, lias lieeii resdiodiilud tor
J'lmrsday Fch. 30 at 11:30 a.m. in the main
gym. Staff members have coiniilaiiietJ of
tlio lengtii of the meetings going over
the allotted time. President BUCK BAILEY

has asked that staff members make arrange-
menfs to lunch before, during, or after
the meeting, but please come. There are
several items of business to be discussed

and following the regular business meeting,
the acting chairmen of the sub-sections
of the association will meet with their

respective groups in an organizational
session.

Due to the snow storm the SPPC salary
proposal briefings were cancelled on the
23rd of Jan. In an attempt to answer any
questions raised by staff members, SPPC
Chairman E'VAN ALFOR.O will brief the
proposal and then open the floor for
questions.

Feb. 7, L969News briefs

A short summary of the Board of Edu
cation meeting, Feb. 5, 1969 includes the
following:

*Tlie Board approved claims for January
in the amount of $62,415.23.
*Approved Construction claims in the

amount of $184,089. The Board also approved
change orders No. 8 and 9.

^Purchased a Piper Arrow four-place
retractable aircraft for use in the flight
technology program.
*Approved several Advisory Committee

apointments.
Approved the construction of acoustical

walls in the Science Building to aid in
tlie flcnustics prolilem during classes.
*llired--MERLIN AMES as Food Services .

Director, effective July 1, 1969.
MARSTON MORGAN as Facilities Planner.

Jay is an art professor.
^Approved the acceptance of the land

donation from the city and school district
in Florence. Instructed Administrators to

take the appropriate steps to formally accept
and receive the gift.

The Associate Degree Nursing Program
will be selecting up to 50 applicants, the
Licensed Practical Nursing Program will
take 30 applicants, the dental programs
will be taldng a maximum of 16 in the
dental hygiene program and 30 in the dental
assistant course.

The qualifications for all four groups
are a high school diploma or the equiva
lent. Men and women are both eligible
to apply. Students can make written appli
cation at the registrar’s office.

Proposed RaisesJAY
Staff members interested in joining the

newly formed LCC Book Discussion Club

can sign up in the Bookstore when they
pick up their copy of the first book for

discussion, Snow Country. The book is avail
able at the campus bookstore and all
interested staff are invited to the first

meeting which will be held at the home

of Associate Dean GERRY RASMUSSEN,
Feb. 28. Gerry lives at 751 Dane Lane
in Junction City. The discussion will begin
at 8 p.m.

The group will discuss Snow Country and
then hold a short organizational meeting
and decide on the next book for discussion.

SPPC Chairman EASY ALFORD

sented the 1969-70 salary proposal to the
Board of Education at an informal din

ner meeting Wednesday evening. The pro
posal asks for a $273 cost-of-living raise
for teachers in keeping with the National
Consumer Price Index rise for 1968.

Tins would mean that the present $5,800
starting salary for a teacher with a bache

lor’s degree would be raised 4.7 percent.
Five, 10 and 15 percent raises are also

being asked for the classified staff mem
bers.

A formal, public presentation of the pay
proposals will be made at a scheduled

Board of Education meeting Feb. 19.

pre-

The state conference for outdoor edu¬

cation will be hosted by LCC on Saturday,
Feb. 15, beginning with registration at
9 a.m. in the Forum Building. The newly
formed Oregon Association for Outdoor
Education and Conservation is sponsoring
(lie conference. Tlie registration fee is
$(i wliicli includes several workshop

sessions ;inil a lianquet. The guest speaker
at tho 6:30 p.m. dinner will be Dr.

Sterling Ellsworth, a well known psycholo
gist.

Enrollment Increase

Cliildrens’ science classes are being
held on the LCC campus on Saturday morn
ings as of last Saturday, Jan. 11. The clas
ses are for ages 5-13 years old. They are
sponsored by the Southwest Oregon Museum
of Science and Industry.

Any staff member interested in Con
servation Education are encouraged to come
and spend the day in a free-choice of nine
workshop sessions. Membership applica
tions for tlie Association will be avail

able at the conference.

Enrollment in the Mathematics Depart
ment has increased 48.7% over the Winter
Term Math enrollment for 1967-68.

Bookstore Manager ADA ZINSER reports
that the Christian Science Monitor is on

sale daily at the campus bookstore for
10? a copy.

The closing date for student applications
for the 1969-70 classes in the nursing and

dental programs at LCC is March 1. The
[irograms liave limited space and students
must apply and be accepted before entering
tlip [ifogranis.

FOR SAIjE; two acres on 30tli Ave.

the hill northwest of the campus. Faculty
only, 550 ft. road frontage, corner lot.
Call DOUG CAPPS at 344-9G7H.

Oil



We pxloiui t)elatGd birthday greetings tc
Uie hall of the January Birthday list'
aiid ljtj|ji: itial all had a Happy Birthday
'liii )/ig Iho storiji; HfJNA JH,t,SQN, aoooiinls ●

Jaji. 2i; and NOJtMAN

iJl-.UIl., ;.p(-erii prof, MARY FIROKNTJNO,
niirsirii' chairman, and VHLMA SMALI
bookstore clerk, Jan. 30.
We wish happy February birthdays to

RAY NOTT, electronics prof, 1; DICK
EYMANN,
KRAUSE, physical education prof and IRIS
PATTLE, performing arts scretary, 4;
WENDELL PEPPERDINE, science prof,5;
and VIRGINIA ROLES, adult education sec
retary, 7.

Dr. Sylvia Lee, direclor nl the Home
Economics Department at ftSU in Corval

lis, was on campus Tuesday’ to visit the
Home Economics department here and also
to confer with RON DAUGHERTY, admin
istrative intern.

Wliile here, Dr. Lee reviewed several
proposals for new home economics pro-
gram.s, according to Chairman GLADYS
BELDEN.

mnei in the was

Mechanics Prof HER.9 PRUETT and wii

BETTY celebrated tlieir 25th wedding an
niversary Jan. 22. Their daughter came
to the campus that snowy day to bring
cupcakes to her father and associates and

suffered the misfortune of skidding her
car into an LCC curb and bending a couple
of wheels.

Herb says being a member of the LCC
staff the past five years has given liim
“time to live.” He formerly ran himself
ragged as the operator of four mechanics
shops.in California.

funding specialist, 3; MEL

President HAMILL was a guest on the
KORE “Tally Ho Show” Jan. 7.

Switchboard Operators WENDY WEST-
FALL and PAT LOHN, and Receptionist
KITTY SEYMOUR were kept busy during

the first two days of classes for Winter
Term.

The girls answered 234 calls on Tuesday
for the Adult Education Department alone.

The day before was even busier. They took
an estimated 300 calls per hour on Mon
day and Tuesday.
There was one half-hour period when

all ten outside lines were busy with calls.
Eac^ time a call would disconnect, another
call would come through on top of the dis
connect before the cord could be pulled'

out. Kitty had a 17-minute tie-up and all
three girls reported several 10 minute-
periods called “sock ins” where the out
side trunks were all busy at once.

Besides operating the board, the girls
take turns giving out directions to classes
and answering questions by students and
visitors. After a hectic morning at the

switchboard, Wendy was helping Kitty with

information, a man came up to the desk_
and Wendy looked him squarely in tlie eyes
and said, “Lane Community College,” (the
)hrase used in answering calls) realizine
he error Wendy amended her statement
with, “Well, at least you know where’
you are.

Have 1 made serious efforts to (communi

cate with those wlio do not share my view.s?
Or do I write them off as liopeless? Taken
from; Christopher News Notes. Contri
buted by BUD HAKANSON.

“English in an Era of Protest,” the
Pacific Northwest Regional Conference on
English in the Two-Year College, will be
held Feb. 28 - March 1, at the Eugene
Hotel with LCC as the host. Language Arts
Chairman JOHN HOWARD and English Prof
KAREN LANSDOWNE have been working
with members of the regional committee
for several months on the program. The
group will tour the LCC campus and attend
study groups on literature, teacher prep
aration, etc.

The conference is open to all English
teachers interested in improving the English
program in the two-year colleges in the
Pacific Northwest.

Plant Supervisor WaLT VAN ORDEN

officially accepted two geese and four
ducks from the Eugene Sertoma Club Jan.
22 and released them at the sewage lagoon.
His waterfowl count is now four geese,
20 assorted ducks and numerous transient

mud hens.

A couple of swans are still being sought
but, other than them, Walt says he will
duck any more gifts of waterfowl.

A closer look at LCC’s Adult Basic

Education program will be presented to
the public in a taped presentation on
KVAL-TV’s “Periscope Show,” Saturday
Feb. 15, at 12:30 p.m. The show will in
clude discussions with students enrolled in

the program and former students, and also
a short history of tlie ABE program.
LARRY MURRAY, director of the Special
Training Programs and ROSA MARKS,
former ABE instructor and consultant will

also be on the show.

Harold Kennedy, husband of MABEL KEN
NEDY, student records clerk, diedSaturday,
Jan. 11, following a long illness. Funeral
services were held Tuesday in Junction
City.

1 >

Torch Editor JERRY FOSTER received

a photo credit in the Eugene Register-
Mechanics Prof HERB PRUETT attended' Guard for a photo he snapped of Plant

the executive board meeting of the Oregon Supervisor WALT VAN ORDEN placing
●Industrial Education Association in Salem' donations of water fowl in the school’s

Jan. 24. The board pla.nned a program sewage lagoon. The photo appeared in a
,for the Oregon Vocational Association meet- recent issue of the Guard
ing Feb. 6-7.

SHERRI LAWRENCE joins the LCC staff .
as secretary to HOW.ARD BIRD, develop-.
mental education director. Sherri will re

place SHARON DINGM.AN.

PAM HOBBS, secretary to Audiovisual
Coordinator HOWARD LINDSTROM, is
moving to Portland where her husband

has been transferred by his firm.

Tlie secretarial classes for educational
secretaries being taught on campus were
mentioned in the January issue of“Today's
Education,” the journal of the National
Education Association, in an article on the
education of educational secretaries. The
article told of the work of the secretaries

with the college in developing and promoting
a course for educational secretaries.

Doan of Students BUD HAKANSON re

minds instructors that today (Feb. 7) is
the last day to withdraw from class and
be eligible for a tuition refund. Students
have until the end of the seventh week to

voluntarily withdraw but today is the last
day to receive refunds on tuition. Instructors
should remind students of this date.

ROSA MARKS, study skills instructor
for Adult Basic Education, is taking her
aviators ground school training in Cottage
Grove. Rosa is very interest in flight
technology and was invited to attend a

luncheon sponsored by a Women’s Flying
Group, the Niner’s.



Planner Chotan

HUS MARSTON MORGAN, LCC’s art prof-
turned-planner, got his five-month research
job underway this week. He’s located in
president BOB HAMILL’s private “cubby
hole” work room near the Board Room.

Marston is gathering the data on which
completion of the campus will be based.
A utilization inventory will provide data
to revise the original educational specifi
cations and to project future space needs.

It is expected that a need for as many
as eight more buildings will be established.
Marston’s data will help the Board of
Education to decide what goes where and
in what order.

“I know that all staff members con

cerned will cooperate fully with Marston,
said President Hamill.

Marston, 28, had been teaching five
sections of Survey of Visual Arts in the
Fine and Applied Arts Department. His
classes were taken by TERRY CONRAD,
A U of 0 graduate student frqm Montana.
The new planner has an architecture

degree from U of 0 and did graduate work
at the University of the Americas in Mexico.
While studying, he found time to open an
architecture office and to design several
schools.

Returning to Eugene, he free lanced for
three years as a designer and site planner
before joining LCC last fall.

Marston and his wife, Lotus, live about
five miles south of Cottage Grove in what
used to be the Waldon School. They’re
remodeling it and already have installed
such conveniences as indoor plumbing.

A stream on the property has been dammed
to provide a tree-hidden swimmii^ pool.

* *f

Round the campus
Friday, Feb. 14, 1969

Science Chairman JOHN JACOBS reports
that the District Meeting of all secondary
science instructors at LCC will be held

March 1. The Science Department has
been working on the meeting for several
weeks and they hope that it will help
in the communications with high schools
in the LCC district.

John says, “Weinvitedeachofthescience
teachers in the 23 schools and we hope
to have representatives from all of them.

The meeting will begin at 9 a.m. in
the Forum Building 301 with a general
session and discussion. The group will
break up into subject matter groups such
as chemistry, biology, botany, etc. The
instructors will tour the facilities in the

subject matter groups and then meet for

a coffee hour. At 11 a.m. the subject
area groups will meet to discuss and ex

change ideas for that particular area.

lousiness Prof Hospitalized

RUTH THYGESEN, business prof, was
liospitalized with bruises and a possible
back injury Monday following a two car
collision on campus. David Hester, driver
of the other car, and son of LEN HESTER,
LCC’s laundry supervisor was not injured.
According to State Police, Ruth failed

to yield the right of way when entering
the parkii^ area west of the campus, and
collided with the Hester vehicle. Extensive

damage was done to both the 1968 Dodge
wagon driven by Hester and Ruth’s 1968
Cougar.
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News Briefs

Winter Term classes will run through
tho first four days of Exam Week, March
17-18-19-20. Teachers will have Friday and
Saturday, March 21 and 22, to prepare course
grades.

Teachers will be asked to work their

final exams into their courses. Associate

Dean GERRY RASMUSSEN is preparing a
procedural plan to help avoid too many
tests being scheduled for the same day.

Instructional Council developed the plan
last week and President's Cabinet concurred

on Tuesday. The plan makes it possible
to make up most of the class time lost
to The Great Snow of ‘69.

The matter of which teachers will be

offered five-year continuing appointments
this spring is expected to be settled in
the next month or so. A procedural plan
is being developed in the Office of In
struction and should be announced soon.

Department chairmen are e3q)ected to have
the big voice in the decision-making, with
the associate deans overseeing the activity. Counselor on Loan

The George Duke Trio, a classic Jazz
group, entertained at an on-campus con
vocation Tuesday at 11 a.m. The convo
cations are set up for students in an
attempt to make available some of the
different well known lecturers and enter

taining groups in the nation. The guests
are sponsored by CAPES and the college
pays a considerable amount to get these
people to come. The turn out of students

ai tliese convocations is very poor. Ac-
I’ording to NIL.E WILLIAMS, coordinator
ot public events through the Adult Ed.
Department, “the students chose the groups
that they wanted to come to the campus,
but now they never seem to come to the
convocations.”

BILL WRfGHT, counselor-instructor, has
been “loaned” to the State Department of
Education for a two-month period in which
he will stimulate and coordinate the efforts

of Oregon community colleges to hold
“Career Fairs”.

The colleges have been working through
the State Board on this and it was de

cided to hire Bill to work as the State

level with representatives from Treasure
Valley Community College, Mt. Hood Com
munity College, Clatsop Community Col
lege, Portland Community College and LCC
on the organization and development of
the fairs.

Bill will work out of the Salem office

and visit the different colleges to plan

with their representatives on their cam
puses.

The regular counseling duties of Bill
will be assumed by an LCC counselor^,
however an exact substitute has not been

named. Bill has a counseling station in
the Science Department.

There will be an adult basic education

teacher’s meeting in the Board room Friday,
Feb. 21, at 7 p.m. Coffee will be served
at 7 followed by the meeting at 7:30 p.m.

Dr. Eric Haughtor. from the University
of Oregon will present a demonstration
on “Precision Teaching.

M

The Nursing Department will have a
half dozen reserved spaces in the northwest
parking lot, the President’s Cabinet decided
Tuesday.
Chairman MARY FIORENTINO sought

the spaces for nursing instructors who
commu^ between Sacred Heart Hospital

the campus on particularly tight

$170 of student-body money has been
contributed to help pay the campaign de
ficit of Dr. DALE PARNELL, State Super
intendent of Public Instruction.

Representatives voted in favor of the
donation at the Feb. 6, Senate meeting.

and

schedules.



mms in the neasICC First

to Buy Plane

President BUCK BAILEY is pushing
hard on preparation of the Staff Association
Handbook. It should be ready for distri
bution within a week or so.

Mechanics Prof MARV WINGER has been

taking a course on Volksw^en engine re
pair at Riviera Motors in Beaverton. His
picture was in the Volkswagen newsletter
Wagen Wheels”, which is published by

the Riviera Co. The caption mentioned
that Marv was an instructor at LCC and

many of the technical-vocational
schools and colleges were receiving train
ing and instruction in Volkswagen repair.

Lane Community College has once again
lead the way in the vocational area with
the purchased aircraft for the Flight Tech
nology program. The Board of Education
authorized the purchase of a four-place
retractable Piper Arrow aircraft at the
Feb. 5, Board meeting.

Friday noon Feb. 7, MARV HOVLAND
and BERT DOTSON flew to San Francisco

to make the official payment and bring the
aircraft back up to Eugene. At San Fran
cisco, they were met by the manager of
the company with whom the transaction
was being handled and flew to San Jose
to complete the necessary paper work and
arrange the registration transfer etc. At
this time, LCC officially became the first
college in Oregon to own an aircraft to
be used in the instruction of flight tech
nology students.

After the transactions were completed,
the group then flew over to Mercede,
to pick up the aircraft and fly it back
to Eugene. Due to the weather conditions,
the flight home was a little longer than
was planned, because they had to stay over
in Red Bluff. Saturday, they tried again
to bring the plane on home, but were
unable to get further than Klamath Falls.
Marv and Bert came home on Saturday

evening by bus and returned Monday after
noon to bring the aircraft on to Eugene.
The Piper will be used for instruction

for intermediate and advanced flight stu
dents and its main use will be for check

rides. These rides are periodical flights
by students with instructors along to judge
their progress.

Twenty-five Flight Technology students
flew to Seattle Wednesday to tour the air
plane division of Boeing Co. Tlie students
flying in groups of 2-4 left the Eugene
Airport at 8 a.m. Also flying to Seattle
were Flight instructors MARV HOVLAND,
MEL GASKILL and Associate Dean RAY
LAGRANDEUR.

Marv and the other instructors took the

new Piper-Arrow which was recently pur
chased for the program from a dealer in
California.

The students toured the facilities and

also the new 747 mock-up. As part of
their course work, students arranged their
own flight plans and plotted their own

Each member of the crews

H

that

MARGE BLOOD, former secretary to
BERT DOTSON, is working on campus
in the Office of Instruction. Marge is
substituting for Associate Dean GERRY
RASMUSSEN’S secretary EVELYN TENNIS.
Evelyn has been quite ill for several
weeks.

courses,

shared in flying the plane. This was done
by setting up segments of time, each stu
dent flying a certain segment of the time
in flight.

NANCY BELK, library clerk, has been
hired as Audiovisual secretary to replace
PAM HOBBS. Nancy will be working with
Coordinator HOWARD LINDSTROM.
BETTY LLOYD has been hired to re

place Nancy in the library. Betty has been
working in the library part-time and also
as a work-study employee.

Don’t forget to tune in to '‘Periscope
on KVAL-TV (ch. 13) tomorrow at 12:30
p.m. for a closer look at the Adult Basic
Education Program.

WALLY ROWLAND, campus police, has
resigned as traffic officer for LCC. The

resignation cited personal reasons for
leaving.

The Faculty Wives Association of LCC
are holding the second annual sweetheart’s
dinner Saturday, Feb. 15, at theLauralwood
Club beginning at 7:30 p.m.

Staff members who are planning to attend
should make reservations with JANE

BAILEY before tomorrow.

The dinner is semi-formal and those who

wish are invited to attend the Winter

Snow Dance sponsored by the Student Senate
on campus.

Funding Specialist DICK EYMANN and
wife EMILY celebrated their silver wedding
anniversary last week.

Happy February 15 birthday to Social
Science Prof PAUL MALM.

The Committee is taking the departments
one at a time today (Friday), Saturday
and Monday. Each department is being given
about 45 minutes to document its needs.

Finance and Planning Committee budget
ing for 1969-70 is underway, with sessions
open to staff members.

SATURDAY, Feb. 15, 1969FRIDAY, Feb. 14, 1969

Food Technology
Social Science

8:30- 9:15 a.m.

9:15- 10:00 a.m.

a. m.

10:45- 11:30 a.m.

Mathematics

Electronics

Nursing

Language Arts

8:30- 9:15 a.m.

9:15- 10:00

10:00- 10:45 a.m.

10:45- 11:30 a.

a.m.

Industrial Technology 10:00- 10:45
Mass Communications

m.

Special Train. Prog.
Mechanics

Data Processing
Adult Education

1:30- 2:15 p.m.
2:15- 3:00 p.m.
3:00- 3:45 p.m.
3:45- 4:30 p.

Health & P. E.

Home Economics

Business

Paradental

Fine & Applied Art

1:30- 2:15 p.m.
2:15- 3:00 p.m
3 :00- 3:45 p.m.
3:45- 4:30 p
4:30- 5:15 p.m.

●I

m.
.m.

MONDAY, Feb. 17, 1969

Sc ience

Performing Arts
Office of Instruction

7:30- 8:15 p.m.
8:15- 9:00 p.m.
9:00- 9:45 p.m.

Administration

Student Personnel

College Services

8:30- 11:30 a.

1:30- 4:30

7:30- 9:30 p.

m.

p.m.

m.



Data Processing

Installs Computer

The newest & most modern computer

available, the IBM 360 System - moiel
25 has arrived in the Data Processing De

partment and is currently being installed.
Servicemen have been busy lifting the

floor in the computer room and laying the
cables which connect the different units

in the system to the central control unit.
The cables hold hundreds of miles of

wiring which transfers the instructions from
the control unit to the various machines.

If they were laid on the !;pper floor, it
would be impossible for anyone to move
in the computer room without tripping over
the cables.

The system has four separate units, the
central process or control unit, the disk
drive, the card reader, and the printer.
Each of the last three units are operated

through the control unit by programming
instructions to the units.

Every job operates on programs and
unless a program is loaded in the central
process unit the system cannot work. A
supervisory program is made on a system
which is iready set up and working and
is then loaded in the new system so that

it will have a program from which to get
the initial instructions for jobs. A program
is the instructions for the central unit

to use in completing jobs. Each job must
have a program no matter whether it is
long and complex or simple.
A system like the 360 is a great work

reliever in keeping records on students
etc., however the system is not being
purchased for LCC. According to Data
Processing Chairman F'loyd Wilkes, “It
is not in the best interest to purchase

a system of this type because the chance
of still using this same system five years
from now is almost impossible. “Five
years from now LCC will probably have
a large computer system, but the 360 System
will not be able to keep up with the changing
needs of the college.
The 360 is on lease from the IBM

Center. Systems similar to the 360 are
rarely purchased by colleges unless they
know that the same system will be in use
for at least five years. LCC’s 360 is only
the second of its kind to be installed in

Oregon.
The printer can print 600 words per

minute, the reader can read and sort
in a very short time much faster than
the old system, and more jobs can be
completed in less time.

The 360 will be used for instructional

purposes and later for student records
and other administrative information.

BOARD SUMMARY FEB. 19
Friday, Feb. 21, 1969

Departments within the college will finish
out the college year with reduced expendi

ture in the budget due to a reduction in
state reimhursments and over-projection of
enrollment for the 1968-69 year.

The decision was reached by the Board
of Education at the regular meeting Wed
nesday evening following a progress re
port on budgeted expenditures and revenues..

Other items covered at the meeting in
clude:

*Report by Taxpayers Protective As
sociation. Representatives presented evi
dence of eight areas showing deficiency
in construction. The Administration and

Board were already aware of these and
contractors are repairing the areas.
*Approved claims for February amount

ing to $24,951.45.
*Approved change order No. 35.
*Toured the Science, Electronics, and

Forum Buildings for acceptance. Accepted
all three Buildings from contractors as
complete. This completes the acceptance
of all of the buildings except the Learn-
ir^ Resource Building. It was also toured
to observe the progress.

*Report and discussion of 1967-68 audit.
*Adopted curriculum of two new courses

for the 1969-70 academic year. A math
course, Introduction to Numerical Compu
tation and a Medical Office Assistant course

in the Paramedical department.
*Heard insurance report on new college-

owned aircraft.

*Heard progress report on vocational
education. LCC has two representatives

working with the Lane County Association
to develop a recommendation on how to
better articulate vocational education be

ginning in the high schools.
*Discussion of Accreditation Evaluation

Committee. The self-study steering com
mittee gave a report on their reaction
to the report submitted by the evaluat
ing team. Also, department chairmen were
in attendance to discuss the various areas

mentioned in the report.
^Travel request and approval. Travel was

approved for Home Economics Chairman
Gladys Belden to attend a Consumer and
Homemaker Conference in Nebraska Feb.

24-26. Also, Dr. Hamill will be attending
a visitation of the Fifteenth Air Force

at March AFB, Feb. 25-26.
*Personnel—Approved the decision to

offer contracts to two professors for the
1969-70 academic year. Raymond Liedliech,
an English prof and Roy Muilin, a socio
logy prof.

New Cop Hired

JOHN MILES, a reserve officer of the
Lane County Sheriffs Department, is LCC’s
new “campus cop.” John was on the job
beginning Monday.

John hails from Pennsylvania where he
sold pharmaceuticals for several years
and also in Texas and Eugene. He has
also gained nine years of experience in
police work as a reserve officer.

He and his wife have three teenage
children,

already on tlie job

According to Campus Cop JOHN MILES
the amount of personal property stolen
from cars on LCC parking lots has ex
ceeded the $10,000 figure. This is only
in the last few months.

The administration urgently requests the
assistance and cooperation of the staff in
reporting any irregularities seen,IM
MEDIATELY. This includes such things
as persons loitering near cars, persons
trying to open a car without a key, or
persons working on a car. If you do see
any such irregularities, please call ext.
301 or the switchboard immediately.

Here are a few tips to follow in the future
to help curb the problem.
1) ALWAYS lock your car, if you don’t,
it’s an “open” invitation.
2) Leave your valuables at HOME.
3) Valuables of a necessary nature should
be locked in the trunk.

Fellowship Offered
Staff members interested in £q)plying for

a fellowship grant for graduate study should
see Dean CASE. The Northwestern Region
Soroptimist Federation of the Americas,
Inc., is offering a $2500 fellowship for the
1969-70 academic year. It is good for
any field of study in an accredited college
or university in the U.S.

The requirements asked that the appli
cant be established in a business or pro

fession, hold a master’s or a bachelor’s
degree from an accredited college and
must submit a plan of worthwhile post
graduate study leading to an advanced
degree.



M e r r i \ 1 c‘ o III in e n d h

News Briefs Industrial Tech Prof BOB ALLEN is

back in the hospital as the result of a

high fever. Bob fell during the icy weather
and broke his left hip. He had just been
released from the McKenzie-WiUamette

Hospital last week, but was re-admitted
when his temi)erature rose above 104 de

grees. Bob said the doctors had not said
whether it was a flu-bug or if it was
caused from something else. Bob can have
visitors and he would welcome anyone who

drops by. He is in Rm 14 at McKenzie-
Willamette. He also has a phone in his
room in case friends care to call.

commitleo

Electronics Chairman ROGER HOUGLUM

reports word has been received from the
Federal Communications Commission that

the station license for KLCC has been

renewed for another three-year period.
KLCC is LCC’s FM educational broad

cast station.

Editor’s Note; The following letter was
submitted for publication by staff member
JED MERRILL in recognition of the good

job being done by the Finance and Plan-
nir^ Committee on the budget meetings.

For the past few weeks the Finance and
Planing Committee has listened to depart
ment faculty and staff in discussing future
planning needs and budget matters. This
approach in getting to the problems is
truly the democratic way. The committee
needs our support and judgments committed
to the purposes of college operations.

The complexities of community college
operations demand the sharii^ of responsi
bilities among staff, and we must respond
with integrity and enthusiasm in this demo
cratic process.

I am sure much will be saved and with
better understanding among all concerned.

I commend the President and the com
mittee for their efforts and considerations

in this democratic approach to decision
making.

The fifth annual “Career Day in Home
Economics” will be held at LCC, Feb. 22.

Registration will begin at 12:30 p.m. with
the activities to include a tour of the

campus, a panel discussion and a guest
.speaker. Dean of Students BUD HAKANSON has

been elected Chairman of the Board of

the Lane County Family Counseling Service.
Bud previously served as vice-chairman.
He has also been elected to the Board

of Directors of the Lane County Chest,
Inc. for a three-year term. The Chest is
a company which raises funds for various
community activities.

Chairman GLADYSEcbnomics

BELDEN and instructor JUNE GRABIN-

SKI are on the planning committee.

Home

Mechanics Profs GEORGE MAST and

DARYL JOSSART traveled to Portland Wed

nesday to attend a demonstration of a

maxidyne engine at the Mac Truck Co.
The demonstration was to familiarize in

structors with the operating principles of
the new diesel engine. The instructors

attending were guests of the engine dis
tributors.

LARRY ROMINE, director of information
& publications,
director of professional services at the
Home Health Services Agency, are to be
wed in May at Vancouver, B.C.

and MOLLY CONLIN,
Jed Merrill

Birthdays
The Airframe and Powerplant section

of the Mechanics Department hosted a

meeting of the Experimental Aircraft As
sociation last Friday at 7 p.m. on campus.

Students and staff members presented
demonstrations on sheet metal for home

aircraft builders, and discussed several
ideas concerning the subject.

The purpose was to acquaint the group
with the airframe and powerplant program.

They discussed the possibility of an even
ing adult education class on aircraft sheet
metal.

There were about 40 members of the

association present. LCC staff members

attending were Airframe and Powerp^t
Instructors

LARRY DAVIS, CARL LEMKE and Chair
man MEL GASWLL.

Happy February Birthday to: ROGER
HOUGLUM,
VIRGINIA DECHAINE, mass communica
tions chairman, 18; VERN SCHWIN, math
prof, 19; AL TARPENNING, physic^ edu
cation prof, 20; MURIEL PETERSON, den
tal hygiene prof, 21; ROBERT BOETTCHER,
science prof, 22; and FLORENCE HEDDEN,
secretary to Dean CASE, 23.

Counselor RALPH BURNS was seen sip-

electronics chairman, 17; ping his morning coffee through a straw
Tuesday following a cup of very hot cof
fee on Monday morning. It seems that
the first cup was too hot and burned
his lips, forcing him to use a straw on
Tuesday. Your counselor friends are ail
wishing you a speedy recovery.

MEL GASKILL, mechanics chairman, re
cently spoke to a group of junior high
students from Cascade Jr. High on the
oM>ortunities in airframe and powerplant
mechanics. The specific interest point was
aircraft ermine mechanics.

mms in the im
GERMAN ELLSWORTH,

Business Chairman JOHN KREITZ ha^

been elected to a four-year term as a

community college representative for the
Oregon Business Education Association
(OBEA) for the coming year.

John is also a member of the execu

tive council, representing community col
leges in Oregon.

Thank You
LOUIS LOMAX On behalf of Tom and myself, I want

to thank the staff members for the wedding
shower and gifts we received on my last
day of work before the wedding. We appre
ciate every gift and we can use all of
them. Thank you each and everyone.

Susan and Tom Pipkins

The next regular convocation scheduled
for Feb. 28, at 8 p.m. will feature LOUIS
LOMAX, well-known author and lecturer.
Lomax has written many magazine articles
and five books. He will also address the

English teachers at the Pacific Northwest
Regional English Conference meeting at
the Eugene Hotel Feb. 28 - March 1.
Tile 8 p.m. lecture will be in the Forum
and is open to the public.

GARY CHASE, physical education prof,
wrote an article on “Oxygen Utilization
in Swimming” and it was published in
the January issue of “Swimming Tech
niques.” A second part of the article
will appear in the April issue.

SUSAN PIPKINS, the former Susan
Howard, is back at her desk in the Pres
ident’s Office foliowir^ her marriage to
Sgt. THOMAS PIPKINS, Feb. 8, in Bandon,
Ore.

Monday, March 3, campus traffic regu
lations will once again be enforced. Your
cooperation will be appreciated and it will .
do away with a large amount of ticket
writing.



mmw'i on Bodgof
The iron fist of austerity has clamped

shut on items totaling $212,160 in this
year’s College budget.

Relaxation of the Stop-Hold ordered by

President BOB HAMILL will hinge on the
College finding itself with more state and
federal contributions that are presently

expected.
The cutback was made necessary by

under-realized revenues and unanticipated

e^qjenditures. Under-enrollment chopped
projected income by $95,000. Unej5>ected
e3q)enditures included snow removal, high
electricity costs and the presidential
search.

To make up the deficit, the President
is taking $69,050 from the Office of In
struction, $44,150 from Adult Education,
$62,500 from the contingency fund, and the
other $36,460 from various administra
tive funds.

For the Office of Instruction, the hold
amounts to a loosening up of the purse
strings. Dean of Instruction LEW CASE
had been sitting on about $100,000 to cover
possible shortages.
The cutback is expected to trim ranks

of part-time teachers during Spring Term.
Associate Dean GERRY RASMUSSEN is

seeking ways to combine sections, etc.,
to effect savings.

Association

divides into sections

Sto

Friday, Feb. 28, 1969
The division of the Staff Association into

three sub-sections was the main item of

business at the Feb. 20 meeting. The group
met in the main gym and then broke down
into their separate sections for an or
ganizational discussion.

Administrative section selected

GERRY RASMUSSEN, associate dean of
instruction, as their chairman and BOB
Marshall, registrar, as recording secre
tary.

Classified staff members selected Se

cretary JEAN SPECHT as their chairman
with PAT WRIGHT, from purchasing as
recording secretary.
Social Science Prof PAUL MALM will

chair the faculty section of the Staff As
sociation, with Drafting Prof JEDMERRILL
as vice-chairman and English Prof KAREN
LANSDOWNE as recording secretary.
The sections discussed the recent salary

proposal and also the selection of OCCA
delegates.

Other business on the agenda for the
staff as one section included an Insurance

report and teaching loads.
The next regularly scheduled Staff As

sociation meeting will be April 29 in the
gym.

BriefsNews

Louis Lomax, widely read author on Black
Literature, is lecturing on campusatSp.m.
The convocation is open to the public
free of charge.

The

The Science Department is hosting a
meeting of all secondary science instr
uctors in the LCC district tomorrow in

the Science Building beginning at 9 a.m.
The group will tour the new science fac
ilities and then break up into subject
matter groups.

The Pacific Northwest Regional English
Conference is meeting today and tomorrow
at the Eugene Hotel. English teachers
from the Northwest are invited to attend.

Marty Enters Finals

Round the campus
MARTY RAVELETTE, LCC’s armless

custodian, has been selected as one of
seven finalists vying for the 1968 Handi
capped American of the Year Award to
be presented at the President’sCommittee
Meeting in May.

Marty, armless from birth, won several
local contests before competing at the
national level. “It's been a long climb,

city, county, state, regional, and now the
big one,’’ said Marty, “Now I am up against
people like “Little Stevie Wonder,’’ the
top recorder and Congressman Charles
Bennett.

The other four contestants, include a
successful business man who is confined

to a wheelchair with muscular dystrophy,

a newspaper editor from Colorado born
with cerebral palsy, a Negro counselor-
teacher working for the Neighborhood Youth
Corp Program in Chicago who lost both
legs in a football accident in 1945, and
a young pilot who collided with another
plane and received such extensive burns,
that he completely lost his face—no eyes,

nose, ear or scalp. He has since become
a psychology technician at a Veteran’s Hos-
ptial in Florida.

Book Discussion

Cancelled

The Book Discussion Club scheduled to

meet tonight at the GERRY RASMUSSEN
home has been cancelled. It was decided

by several members of the group because
of illness of members and the Louis Lomax

lecture in the gym at 8 p.m. tonight.
Gerry reports that the meeting will be

re-scheduled and all interested persons
will be notified of the new date.

The cash balance in the College Aid
Fund after a seven-month period (July 1,
1968 - Jan. 31, 1969) is $196.12. During
the past seven months the Fund brought
in revenues of $981.20 and paid expenses
amounting to $990.45. The fund had a
previous balance of $205.39.

The Spring Term schedules are com
pleted and in the hands of counselors
and other instructors, reports GERRY RAS
MUSSEN, associate dean.

Budget requests submitted by depart
ment heads for the 1969-70 fiscal year

$2.4 million beyond projected re-
President BOB HAMILL told the

are

sources.

Cabinet on Tuesday.
The Finance and Planning Committee

is already busy wielding the ax. The cut
ting is being done in the presence of the
department heads, however, to give them
opportunity for rebuttal.

Budget requests B.C.(beforecutting)total
$6.4 million.

1) Read your Ca.Tip is Driving Regulations...
if yon don’t have a copy stop by the office
and I’ll see that you have a personal copy.
2) The campus speed limit is 20 mph.
Observe it please.



Mee t Your

Co-workersmmes in the neas Memo from your

Campus Fuzz
Editor’s note:

In hopes that the staff may become better
acquainted, a new column has been added
to the weekly Roundup. “Meet your co-
workers.” This week the Roundup intro
duces Staff Association President BUCK

BAILEY.

Business Chairman JOHN KREIT2, and
Business Profs GORDON WEHNER, MARI
LYN HAUGEN, SUE TRAUTWEIN, BOB
JOHNSON, MAURINE BAYES, HELEN
LYNN, MARY MERRILL and ROSEMARY
GRANT attended a meeting of business

professors of community and senior col
leges in Oregon, Saturday, Feb. 22. The
group met at Portland Community Col-

I would like to thank the staff members

for their cooperation in our attempt to
straighten out the traffic problems here
at LCC. If at any time you have questions
concerning traffic regulations (partingtoo),
don’t hesitate to come in and see me

about them. I have a desk in the College
Services office with MARGARET KNUT

SON and DELORES HERMAN. If I am

out on the campus, leave a message.
The gravel parking lot on the west

side of the campus has been worked on
and is now suitable for parking.

As Director of the Student Placement

Office, Buck’s main concern is jobs for
jobless students. When a student walks
through the door, he’s usually looking for
work. When he leaves--he usually knows
where he can find it.

“I am in contact with employment agen
cies and employers day-in and day-out.
They tell me what kind of guy they need
and I find a student or students to fit

the job, says Buck.
At present, there are more than 600

students registered with the Placement
Office. The students don’t have to be *

enrolled currently to come in and sign
up, many of the alumni students check
in regularly.

We follow the progress of our former

students, checking to see if they are practic
ing the skills they learned while at Lane.
If a student goes for an interview on a
job he learned about from the Placement
Office, both the student and the job are
registered in the Placement Office. “You
might say we are a “free” employment
agency.

Before becoming Director of Student
Placement, Buck was a counselor for Larie’s
Manpower Development Training Act.
was here when they raised the fl^ in
1965,” Buck said. “I had just received
my degree from Penn State in ‘64, when
a classmate, Bob Marshall (Director of
Admissionsat LCC) persuadedme to come
west.

So, Buck packed up his wife, Jane and
their two sons (they have since added
a daughter) and came to Oregon.
During the course of his career. Buck

has put together several publications of
book length. He is currently working on

Counselor’s Handbook, but as Staff As
sociation President, he just hasn’t had
the time to do too much writing.

lege.

Chairman GLADYSHome Economics

BELDEN attended a Consumer and Home- '
maker Conference in Omaha, Neb. Feb.
24-26. JOHN MILES

Performing Arts Chairman ED RAGOZ-
ZINO spoke on behalf of the Lane County
Auditorium Association Wednesday evening

at the Eugene Public Library.
Ed presented “In Search of an Audi

torium,” a review of the association’s
five years of planning for a new auditorium.
Ed is in charge of the Associationssummer
productions.

According to ADA ZINSER, bookstore
manager, a new section of Afro-American
literature in the paperbook department of
the bookstore. The new books include The

Negro Revolt and When the Work is Given,
by Louis Lomax. Lomax is presenting a
lecture at 8 p.m, in the gym.
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FIRE LANES: Both entrance roads to

the west parking lots are considered “fire

lanes”; also the road connecting the west
and south lots, and the county road be
tween the south lot and the east parking
areas. These roads must be kept clear
at all times. These are strictly
PARKING” areas. If necessary cars parked
here will be towed away at the owners
expense.

“IDirector of Information & Publications
LARRY ROMINE and Artist EDNA CLE
MENT traveled to Portland Feb. 20 to

meet with the printer for the 1969-70
catalog. They discussed the catalog type
and layout procedures and then toured the
printing facilities.
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BIRTHDAYSMechanics Chairman MEL GASKILL and

wife LOIS announce the engagement of
their daughter Lynda Jean. Lynda is their
youngest child.

Happy February birthday to: GEORGE
GYORGYFALVY, physical education prof,
22; LUCILLE JOHNSON, clerk for the
business office, 25.
March

a

BERT DOTSON, administrative assist
ant, attended the American Association

of Junior Colleges (AAJC) Community Ser
vice Conference Wednesday and Thursday
at the Hilton Hotel in San Francisco

RICHARD

MARY

JACK

and JEAN

birthaays include:

ROMANEK, electronics prof, 2;
business prof, 13;

science prof, 14;
secretary to LRC Director

MERRILL,
SCALES,
SPECHT,
KEITH HARKER, 15.


